
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of a meeting of the Licensing Act Sub-Committee 
held on Thursday, 7th April, 2011 at Council Chamber - Town Hall, 

Macclesfield, SK10 1DX 
 

PRESENT 
 
Councillor P Whiteley (Chairman) 
 
Councillors L Gilbert and J Goddard 
 
OFFICERS PRESENT 
 
Mrs N Cadman (Licensing Enforcement Officer) and Mrs K Khan (Licensing 
Solicitor) 

 
7 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN  

 
RESOLVED – That Councillor P Whiteley be appointed Chairman. 
 
 

8 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
None. 
 

9 APPLICATION FOR A PREMISES LICENCE - GAWSWORTH 
COMMUNITY SHOP, 2 LONGBUTTS LANE, GAWSWORTH, 
MACCLESFIELD SK11 9QU  
 
The Sub Committee considered a report regarding an application by 
Gawsworth Community Shop Ltd for the grant of a Premises Licence in 
respect of Gawsworth Community Shop Ltd, 2 Longbutts Lane, 
Gawsworth, Macclesfield, Cheshire under Section 17 of the Licensing Act 
2003.   
 
The Designated Premises Supervisor, the Director of Gawsworth 
Community Shop Ltd and two objectors attended the hearing and made 
representations with respect to the application.   
 
After a full hearing of the application and in accordance with the rules of 
procedure, the Chairman reported that, having taken account of:  
 
• The Secretary of State’s Guidance under Section 182 of the Licensing 

Act 2003 
• Cheshire East Borough Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy 
• The four licensing objectives (namely the prevention of crime and 

disorder, public safety, the prevention of public nuisance, and the 
protection of children from harm)  



• All the evidence, including the representations made at the meeting 
and the written representations of the objectors and the Police 
 

the following course of action had been agreed:  
 
RESOLVED  
 
The Sub-Committee granted the application for the Premises Licence as 
applied for subject to the following condition: 
 
Sales of alcohol for consumption on the premises shall only take place on 
twelve days per calendar year; any such sales shall cease by 21.00. 
 
This condition had been imposed in order to avoid harm to the objective of 
the prevention of public nuisance. 
 
The Sub-Committee wished to highlight the fact that should problems 
relating to the licensing objectives be linked to the operation of licensable 
activities at this premises then Responsible Authorities or Interested 
Parties could call for a review of the licence at any time.  
 
Parties who made relevant representations and the applicant were 
reminded of the right to appeal the decision to the Magistrates Court 
within 21 days. 
 
 
 
 

The meeting commenced at 9.30 am and concluded at 10.20 am 
 

Councillor P Whiteley (Chairman) 
 

 


